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Planning Commission May 7, 2025	

PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING
113 E CENTER
May 7, 2025
7 PM 
MINUTES

City Representatives Present:
Planning Commissioners Michael Mowes, Holley Baird, Ned Hansen, David Nielsen and Melinda Lee. City Administrator Marcus Allton, Mayor Bryan Cox, Planning Assistant Colette Dursteler
Others Present:
Dave Fowles
Prayer/Thought & Pledge of Allegiance – Commission Chair Mowes
Commission Chair Mowes led the prayer, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Approval of Minutes from Planning Commission Meeting held April 16, 2025
Hansen Made a motion to approve the minutes.    Lee seconded it. Motion carried unanimously. 

ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS

There were no administrative items on the agenda.
DISCUSSION ITEMS

Discuss New Mixed-Use "B" Zone
Marcus Allton provided background on the discussion item, explaining that the City Council appreciates the mixed-use zoning system but feels the existing format doesn't suit the east side of Wolfpack Way near residential areas. Thus, the Planning Commission is tasked to propose alternative zoning to create a smaller scale mixed-use zone with potential restrictions on building heights and commercial footprints. 


The discussion covered several key points:

1. Modification of Transition Zone: The existing transition zone, currently unused by developers, might require modifications to be effectively utilized.
1. Density bonus if developers include limited commercial space
1. Adopting a smaller road cross-section to slow down traffic and make the neighborhoods pedestrian-friendly.
1. Developer Profitability: There was concern about the current zoning’s profitability for developers, which needs to be balanced with city goals to attract development.
1. Transition Desires: Importance was placed on having a smooth transition from Wolfpack Way to the existing neighborhoods.
1. Commercial Use: Potential inclusion of small commercial uses was discussed while maintaining the area’s primary residential character.
1. Lot Sizes: Suggestions for lot sizes range between 0.1 to 0.16 acres per lot, with discussions on how these sizes can fit the area’s planned use.
1. Parking and Streets: Adequate off-street parking provisions and sufficient street width in new developments were considered necessary.
1. Open Spaces: There was a deliberation on ensuring developments include open spaces and parks.
1. Professional Offices: The notion of allowing professional office spaces instead of traditional commercial uses was suggested, focusing on maintaining the mostly residential area appeal. Those offices would accommodate typical daytime hours. 
The commissioners debated varying proportions of single-family homes, multi-family units, and commercial spaces for the new zone, initially considering a distribution of 60% single-family, 30% multi-family, and 10% commercial. These percentages might be altered depending on developer’s choice in integrating commercial spaces.
Specific requirements that the commissioners discussed included:
1. Mandating Garages: Each unit may need to include a garage provision
1. Frontage and Setbacks: There is a need to ensure proper frontage and setbacks for developments.
1. Commercial Hours: Restrictions might be imposed on business hours for commercial outlets to align with residential needs.
1. Residential Transition: Plans to smoothly transition to existing residential areas were emphasized. 
The commission would like to have a work session with the council to discuss the new ideas for the transition zone and any desired changes for the west side of Wolf Pack Way. 
Training For Planning Commissioners
Marcus Allton delivered a detailed training session on the recently adopted rules and procedures for public meetings by the City Council. Key points were:
1. Role and Responsibilities of the Planning Commission: Emphasized the importance of focusing on the general plan, zoning, and land use codes, with attention to administrative and legislative decisions.
1. New Public Hearing Procedures: Introduced a structured approach for Planning Commission and City Council for public hearings, where each person is allotted a strict 3-minute time limit for their comments. Commissioners were advised not to engage with public comments during the hearing, but to note any points they wish to address after the hearing has closed.
1. Public Comment Guidelines: No longer require commenters to state their addresses to protect privacy and prevent doxing; only the name is required.
1. Meeting Accessibility Changes: Zoom access for the public will be discontinued. Meetings will now be live streamed on a YouTube channel, where people can watch but not comment. This aims to streamline the process and adhere to the new public comment rules, which require in-person attendance for comments or submission of written feedback prior to meetings.
After the training, commissioners engaged in a discussion to understand the application of these procedures, posing specific questions about different scenarios, they might encounter.
Subsequently, the discussion moved to upcoming issues of interest:
1. Proposed Mountain Recreation Zone: Highlighted the necessity for a thorough review, given the complexity and specific demands of such a zone.
1. Potential Local Regulations: Discussed possible regulations for establishing medical cannabis dispensaries and gravel pits within the city's jurisdiction, considering the legal framework and community concerns.
Melinda Lee made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ned Hansen seconded the motion.
The motion passed unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 8:47 pm
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